

Alaska FSA Newsletter - April 28, 2022

In This Issue:

- From the Alaska FSA State Executive Director
- Welcome Roberto Garcia JR, Northern County Executive Director
- Register for National Small Business Week Summit on May 2-5
- USDA Encourages Producers to Enroll in Grasslands CRP
- USDA Updates Eligibility for Spot Market Hog Pandemic Program
- USDA Reminds Producers to File Crop Acreage Reports
- Applying for Youth Loans
- Maintaining Good Credit History

From the Alaska FSA State Executive Director

More signs of Alaska's spring arrive daily: green in my yard, buds on the trees outside my office window, more bare ground visible on the surrounding mountains, local greenhouses opening their doors and a big one for me: the countdown of remaining days of school! As the mother of two teenagers, I am constantly coordinating sports and academic calendars with work trips and social events. The longer days and warm sunshine are such a welcome addition to our busy lives.

Alaska Agriculture Day is legislatively designated as the First Tuesday in May and a great reminder of the abundance of locally grown foods and value-added products available to us from our neighbors. As you order your hanging baskets, prepare to plant your garden, or consider expanding your farm operation, remember the impact of your dollar and support as many Alaskan businesses as you can.



USDA touches the lives of all Americans each day in so many positive ways and here at Alaska FSA we want to make sure you're aware of the many programs and services our team can provide. Please don't hesitate to contact me should you have questions or need more information.

Reminders:

- Grassland CRP signup will run to May 13.
- Spot Market Hog Pandemic Program deadline to submit applications is April 29, 2022.
- Drive Your Tractor to Work Day is celebrated in Palmer the day before Alaska Agriculture Day, Monday May 2. If you're in the area watch for the parade of Tractors through town Monday morning.
- Alaska Agriculture Day is legislatively designated as the First Tuesday in May so mark your calendars for Tuesday May 3. I encourage all Alaskans to purchase extra(!) Alaska Grown products on that day.
- Acreage Reporting date for 2022 Crop year for Nursery is May 31, 2022.

Amy Pettit State Executive Director Alaska Farm Service Agency

Welcome Roberto Garcia JR, Northern County Executive Director

Roberto Garcia JR is our new County Executive Director (CED) in the Northern County Office in Delta Junction. We're excited to have Robert on the team! Please give Robert a call at 907-895-4242 ext. 101 or email him at Roberto.garcia2@usda.gov if he can assist you with any of the FSA programs or just to introduce yourself. Robert came from Gallop, New Mexico where he was CED for 2 years and prior to that he was CED in Texas.

Robert enjoys the outdoors and working with Agriculture producers. He is looking forward to his new position and to make Alaska his home.

Register for National Small Business Week Summit on May 2-5

Get Valuable Information for Your Ag Business. Next week is National Small Business Week, and we want to recognize America's farmers and ranchers who are part of the small business community. USDA is partnering with the Small Business Administration (SBA) to hold a virtual summit from May 2-5.

The event will feature access to critical federal resources, educational workshops, and networking to help our Nation's entrepreneurs pivot and grow in the face of challenges, seize new opportunities, and put the dream of starting a small business in reach.

This interactive, online event will help you collect new ideas for your small business. You will also hear practiced advice on current business strategies, meet other business owners, and chat with industry experts.

USDA Encourages Producers to Enroll in Grasslands CRP

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) encourages producers and landowners to enroll in the Grassland Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) starting next week through May 13, 2022. Grassland CRP provides a unique opportunity for farmers, ranchers, and agricultural landowners to keep land in agricultural production and supplement their income while improving their soils and permanent grass cover. The program had its highest enrollment in history in 2021 and is part of the Biden-Harris Administration's broader effort to equip producers with the tools they need to help address climate change and invest in the long-term health of our natural resources.

Grassland CRP is a federally funded voluntary working lands program. Through the program, USDA's Farm Service Agency (FSA) provides annual rental payments to landowners to maintain and conserve grasslands while allowing producers to graze, hay, and produce seed on that land. Maintaining the existing permanent cover provides several benefits, including reducing erosion, providing wildlife habitat and migration corridors, and capturing and maintaining carbon in the soil and cover.

FSA provides participants with annual rental payments and cost-share assistance. The annual rental rate varies by county with a national minimum rental rate of \$13 per acre for this signup. Contract duration is 10 or 15 years.

Grassland CRP National Priority Zones

Because Grassland CRP supports not only grazing operations but also biodiversity and conserving environmentally sensitive land such as that prone to wind erosion, FSA created two National Priority Zones in 2021: the Greater Yellowstone Migration Corridor and Dust Bowl Zone. As part of the Biden-Harris Administration's focus on conservation in important wildlife corridors and key seasonal ranges, for this year's signup, FSA is expanding the Greater Yellowstone Wildlife Migration Corridor Priority Zone to include seven additional counties across Montana, Wyoming, and Utah, to help protect the biggame animal migration corridor associated with Wyoming elk, mule deer, and antelope.

Offers within one of these National Priority Zones will receive an additional 15 ranking points and \$5 per acre if at least 50% of the offer is located in the zone.

Alongside Grassland CRP, producers and landowners can also enroll acres in Continuous CRP under the ongoing sign up, which includes projects available through the Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and State Acres for Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE).

Broadening Reach of Program

As part of the Agency's Justice40 efforts, producers and landowners who are historically underserved, including beginning farmers and military veterans, will receive 10 additional ranking points to enhance their offers.

Additionally, USDA is working to broaden the scope and reach of Grassland CRP by leveraging the <u>Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program</u> (CREP) to engage historically underserved communities. CREP is a partnership program that enables states, Tribal governments, non-profit, and private entities to partner with FSA to implement CRP practices and address high priority conservation and environmental objectives. Interested entities are encouraged to contact FSA.

More Information on CRP

Landowners and producers interested in Grassland CRP should contact their local <u>USDA</u> <u>Service Center</u> to learn more or to apply for the program before the May 13 deadline. Additionally, fact sheets and other resources are available at <u>fsa.usda.gov/crp</u>.

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest voluntary private-lands conservation programs in the United States. The working lands signup announced today demonstrates how much it has evolved from the original program that was primarily intended to control soil erosion and only had the option to take enrolled land out of production. The program has expanded over the years and now supports a greater variety of conservation and wildlife benefits, along with the associated economic benefits.

USDA touches the lives of all Americans each day in so many positive ways. Under the Biden-Harris Administration, USDA is transforming America's food system with a greater focus on more resilient local and regional food production, fairer markets for all producers, ensuring access to safe, healthy and nutritious food in all communities, building new markets and streams of income for farmers and producers using climate smart food and forestry practices, making historic investments in infrastructure and clean energy capabilities in rural America, and committing to equity across the Department by removing systemic barriers and building a workforce more representative of America. To learn more, visit usda.gov.

USDA Updates Eligibility for Spot Market Hog Pandemic Program

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) has clarified the definition of a spot market sale and hog eligibility under the <u>Spot Market Hog Pandemic Program</u> (SMHPP), which assists producers who sold hogs through a spot market sale from April 16, 2020, through Sept. 1, 2020. Hog producers will also now be required to submit documentation to support information provided on their SMHPP application. USDA's Farm Service Agency (FSA) will accept applications through April 29, 2022, which is an extension of the April 15, 2022, deadline previously set for the program.

USDA is offering the SMHPP in response to a reduction in packer production due to the COVID-19 pandemic, which resulted in fewer negotiated hogs being procured and subsequent lower market prices. The program is part of USDA's broader Pandemic

<u>Assistance for Producers</u> initiative and addresses gaps in previous assistance for hog producers.

SMHPP Program Updates

When the pandemic disrupted normal marketing channels, including access to packers, producers sold their hogs through cash sales to local processors or butchers, direct sales to individuals and third-party intermediaries, including sale barns or brokers. The use of third-party intermediaries was the only available marketing alternative for many producers and are now included in SMHPP. The only direct to packer sales that are eligible for SMHPP are those through a negotiated sale. Hogs sold through a contract that includes a premium above the spot-market price or other formula such as the wholesale cut-out price remain ineligible. Hogs must be suitable and intended for slaughter to be eligible. Immature swine (pigs) are ineligible.

FSA will now require documentation to support the accuracy of information provided on the FSA-940 Spot Market Hog Pandemic Program application, including the number of hogs reported on the application that were sold through a spot market sale and how the price was determined for the sale.

SMHPP payments will be calculated by multiplying the number of head of eligible hogs, not to exceed 10,000 head, by the payment rate of \$54 per head. To ensure SMHPP funding availability is disbursed equitably to all eligible producers, FSA will now issue payments after the application period ends. If calculated payments exceed the amount of available funding, payments will be factored.

Applying for Assistance

Eligible hog producers can apply for SMHPP by April 29, 2022, by completing the FSA-940, Spot Market Hog Pandemic Program application, along with required supporting documentation. Producers can visit farmers.gov/smhpp for examples of supporting documentation, information on applicant eligibility and more information on how to apply.

Applications can be submitted to the FSA office at any USDA Service Center nationwide by mail, fax, hand delivery or via electronic means. To find their local FSA office, producers should <u>visit farmers.gov/service-locator</u>. Hog producers can also call 877-508-8364 to speak directly with a USDA employee ready to offer assistance.

USDA Reminds Producers to File Crop Acreage Reports

Agricultural producers who have not yet completed their <u>crop acreage reports</u> after spring planting should make an appointment with the Northern or Southern County Farm Service Agency (FSA) before the applicable deadline.

An acreage report documents a crop grown on a farm or ranch and its intended uses. Filing an accurate and timely acreage report for all crops and land uses, including failed acreage and prevented planted acreage, can prevent the loss of benefits.

How to File a Report

The following acreage reporting dates are applicable for the Northern and Southern County Offices:

For 2022 Crop Year

May 31, 2022 Nursery

July 15, 2022 All other spring planted crops, CRP, Perennial Forage

For 2023 Crop Year

September 30, 2022 Value-loss crops and controlled environment crops

(except Nursery)

December 15, 2022 Fall-Seeded Small Grains

January 2, 2023 Honey

Service Center staff continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email, and other digital tools. Because of the pandemic, some <u>USDA Service Centers</u> are open to limited visitors. Contact the Northern or Southern County FSA office to set up an in-person or phone appointment.

To file a crop acreage report, you will need to provide:

- Crop and crop type or variety.
- Intended use of the crop.
- Number of acres of the crop.
- Map with approximate boundaries for the crop.
- Planting date(s).
- Planting pattern, when applicable.
- Producer shares.
- Irrigation practice(s).
- Acreage prevented from planting, when applicable.
- Other information as required.

Acreage Reporting Details

The following exceptions apply to acreage reporting dates:

• If the crop has not been planted by the acreage reporting date, then the acreage must be reported no later than 15 calendar days after planting is completed.

If a producer acquires additional acreage after the acreage reporting date, then
the acreage must be reported no later than 30 calendar days after purchase or
acquiring the lease. Appropriate documentation must be provided to the county
office.

Producers should also report crop acreage they intended to plant, but due to natural disaster, were unable to plant. Prevented planting acreage must be reported on form CCC-576, Notice of Loss, no later than 15 calendar days after the final planting date as established by FSA and USDA's Risk Management Agency.

Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) policy holders should note that the acreage reporting date for NAP-covered crops is the earlier of the dates listed above or 15 calendar days before grazing or harvesting of the crop begins.

More Information

For questions, please contact the Northern County FSA office at 907-895-4242 ext 150 and the Southern County FSA Office at 907-761-7773.

Applying for Youth Loans

The Farm Service Agency (FSA) makes loans to youth to establish and operate agricultural income-producing projects in connection with 4-H clubs, FFA and other agricultural groups. Projects must be planned and operated with the help of the organization advisor, produce sufficient income to repay the loan and provide the youth with practical business and educational experience. The maximum loan amount is \$5,000.

Youth Loan Eligibility Requirements:

- Be a citizen of the United States (which includes Puerto Rico, the Virgin Islands, Guam, American Samoa, the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands) or a legal resident alien
- Be 10 years to 20 years of age
- Comply with FSA's general eligibility requirements
- Be unable to get a loan from other sources
- Conduct a modest income-producing project in a supervised program of work as outlined above
- Demonstrate capability of planning, managing and operating the project under guidance and assistance from a project advisor. The project supervisor must recommend the youth loan applicant, along with providing adequate supervision.

For help preparing the application forms, contact your local <u>USDA Service Center</u> or visit <u>fsa.usda.gov</u>.

Maintaining Good Credit History

Farm Service Agency (FSA) loans require applicants to have a satisfactory credit history. A credit report is requested for all FSA direct farm loan applicants. These reports are reviewed to verify outstanding debts, see if bills are paid timely and to determine the impact on cash flow.

Information on your credit report is strictly confidential and is used only as an aid in conducting FSA business.

Our farm loan staff will discuss options with you if you have an unfavorable credit report and will provide a copy of your report. If you dispute the accuracy of the information on the credit report, it is up to you to contact the issuing credit report company to resolve any errors or inaccuracies.

There are multiple ways to remedy an unfavorable credit score:

- Make sure to pay bills on time
 - Setting up automatic payments or automated reminders can be an effective way to remember payment due dates.
- Pay down existing debt
- Keep your credit card balances low
- · Avoid suddenly opening or closing existing credit accounts

FSA's farm loan staff will guide you through the process, which may require you to reapply for a loan after improving or correcting your credit report.

For more information about farm loans, please contact the Northern County FSA office at 907-895-4242 ext 150 and the Southern County FSA Office at 907-761-7773.

Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or participate in these meetings and/or events should contact the Northern County FSA Service Center, at (907) 895-4242, ext. 150, Southern County FSA Service Center, at (907) 761-7773, or dial 7-1-1 to access telecommunication relay services.

Alaska State Farm Service Agency

800 E Palmer-Wasilla Hwy., Suite 216 Palmer, AK 99645

> Phone: 907-761-7738 Fax: 907-761-7789

Northern County FSA Service Center

Southern County FSA Service Center

PO Box 585 800 E Palmer-Wasilla Hwy. Ste 216

Delta Junction, AK 99737 Palmer, AK 99645

Phone: 907-895-4242 ext. 150 Phone: 907-761-7773

Fax: 855-711-9095 Fax: 907-761-7789

Hours: County Committee Meetings

Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Northern Co May 10, 10:00 a.m.

www.fsa.usda.gov/ak Southern Co May 10, 7:30 a.m.

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users).

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users).



USDA Farm Service Agency www.fsa.usda.gov | contact us











SUBSCRIBER SERVICES: Manage Subscriptions | Help